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2006 Garden Oaks Home & Garden Tour  
Executive Committee Sue Schmidt 

Next Civic Club Meeting 
Tuesday, July 5th 

The next Civic Club meeting will be 
on Tuesday, July 5th at 7 p.m. in the 

Garden Oaks Elementary School 
cafeteria, 901 Sue Barnett @ Garden 
Oaks Blvd. Babysitting services are 
available at a cost of $1.00 per child. 

Hope to see you there! 

A Special Thanks to 
Hartman and  

Associates and Terry 
Jeanes/Remax for their  

Sponsorship of the  
2006  

“Spirit of America“ 
Bicycle Parade 

Thank You 

Dian Austin—Command Center                  

Sandy Altman—Command Center               

Sheila Briones--Advisor 

Mike Caldwell—Selection/Docent 

Scripts 

Bob Driver—Volunteer Party 

Debbie Driver—Volunteer Party                                                                                                                                                              

Jennifer Eckert--Publicity 

Jan Forster—Graphics/Docent 

Scripts 

Amber Graham—Preview Party 

Bill Holden--Transportation 

Terry Jeanes—Selection/Florist 

Susan Kostelecky –Selection/

Sponsorhip 

Chris Lindsay—Communication 

Becky McCullough—Silent/Live  

Auction 

Brian O’Leary—Publicity 

Nelda Prince—Volunteers 

Todd Prince—Set Up 

Tina Sabuco—Silent/Live Auction 

Mark Saranie—Concessions 

Susan Saranie—Finance 

Chris Schmidt—Transportation 

Sue Schmidt—2006 Home Tour 

Chair  

Holly Veech—Publicity 

The 2006 Garden Oaks Home & Gar-
den Tour Executive Committee 
worked very hard to create a success-
ful event that netted over $30,000 to 
benefit our neighborhood.  Their 
enthusiasm was contagious and 
made the entire tour weekend a great 
success.  Every time I needed help in 
a specific area, one of the committee 
stepped forward to get the job done. 
 
There are so many to thank, but I 
would especially like to mention a few 
“behind the scenes” folks that really 
made a difference.  Thank you to 
Susan Taylor for her artwork on the 
photographs and graphics used in the 
day of Tour ticket.  She filled big 
shoes when she took over the job this 
year, and she did a beautiful job.  Noe 
Garcia with Computer-Wiz, also did 
an outstanding job in creating the 
logo, postcards and posters this year.  
Jan Forster stepped up so many 
times to give advice and help with 
graphics; I truly do not know what I 
would have done without her support.  
Believe me, I learned more about 
graphic art this year than I ever 
wanted to know! 
 
For those of you who have enjoyed 
our 25th Anniversary Edition Garden 
Oaks Cookbook, there are two resi-
dents that need to be acknowledged 
and thanked for their contribution.  
Thanks go to Susan McMillian for 
sharing her priceless first edition 
cookbook with us, and Oscar 
Ochoa for making a dream I had of 
putting this book together come true.  
There is so much history in this book.  
If you do not have a copy yet, you 



Welcome new neighbors 
who recently joined the 
neighborhood. 
 
955 W42nd. 730 W 30th   
963 Althea 327 W 32nd.   
1031 W 42nd     705 W 39th  
1543 Sue Barnett   
1087 W 41st.     311 W 33rd.   
216 W 32nd.      722 W 38th     
1015 Althea     962 Lamonte  
    
Congratulations on joining us. We hope 
to see you at a civic club meeting soon. 
 
Congratulations on these Birthdays 
and Celebrations.   
 
7/2 Claire Balance 
7/7 MT Herring 
7/11 Claire Foley Bell 
7/12 Kaplan Martinez, 
7/16 Sterling and Sean Walden  
7/23 Trent Toxey.  
 
Belated wishes to Shawna Tatum 
6/21.  
 
Congratulations go out to Elizabeth 
Anne Sobol who graduated Cum 
Laude from Spring Woods High and will 
attend Texas A&M . She is the grand-
daughter of the late Bert and Wilma 
Spinks original Garden Oaks residents.  
Seen in the Travel section and other 
related news….…. Tina Parks cele-
brated her birthday with a vacation trip 
to Cozumel in June.  Patty Walters 
enjoyed a brief vacation with her mom 
and family in Las Vegas. Margaret 
Rudd and Tom Peden visited Tina 
Sabuco and Shellye Arnold’s Abun-
dance Retreat in Wimberley enjoying 
several nights in Moondance cottage. 
The creek is great! 
 
In Memoriam :  our thoughts and con-
dolences go out to the families of both 
Jack Cato and Larry Davenport who 
passed away recently.  
 
To highlight an event or celebration or 
other tidbit, contact Terry Jeanes at 
713-812-9154 or 
terry@terryjeanes.com. 
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Civic Club Officers 

  
President  Sheila Briones 
713-861-8091 412 W. 34th 
sbriones@hotmail.com 
 
Vice President  Chris Schmidt 
713-802-9282 733 W. 38th 
chris_schmidt49@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer  Mike Dishberger 
713-851-2767 862 W. 42nd 
dishberger@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary Warren Carlson 
713-444-3052 738 W. 38th 
wcarlson2@houston.rr.com 
 
Standing Committee Chairs 
Beautification   Ed & Brenda de Alba 
713-694-5934   744 Sue Barnett 
ferrocem@yahoo.com 
 
Citizens on Patrol   Carl Waters, Jr. 
713-864-1992 821 W. 31st 
GOCOP@gardenoaks.org 
 
GardenOaks.org    Joe Muscara 
713-691-6833     750 Sue Barnett 
webmaster@gardenoaks.org 
 
GardenOaks.org Co-chair 
Josh Hamilton 
713-695-7347     858 Azalea 
 
Membership    Dian Austin 
713-691-6505    733 W. 42nd 
daustin10@houston.rr.com 
 
Constable Program   Terry Jeanes 
713-862-9154 922 W. 41st 
terry@terryjeanes.com 
 
2006 Home & Garden Tour    
Sue Schmidt 
713-802-9669 733 W. 38th 
HomeTour@gardenoaks.org 
 
Gazette Contacts 
Editor & Advertising Director 
Jonathan Lanz  713-884-8982 
Gazette@gardenoaks.org 
 
Assistant Editor 
Sue Schmidt    713-802-9669 
sueschmidt@houston.rr.com 
 
Delivery 
Jonathan Lanz  713-884-8982 
GazetteDelivery@gardenoaks.org  

Heard Under The Oak Tree 
Terry Jeanes 

2006 Garden Oaks... 
Continued 

need to have one to experience the 
change in our neighborhood.  If you 
end up with a new recipe, well that is 
a bonus! 
 
Without question our auction bene-
fited from all of those working behind 
the scenes collecting items, storing 
over 200 items, categorizing, entering 
into the computer and getting the 
website update constantly.  Thanks 
go to Joe Muscara, termite terrace 
studios, Brian O’Leary and George 
Appling for use of their home, garage 
and ANY available space we could 
use for storage.  I would also like to 
thank Shelley Rogers for getting all 
those remaining auction items to 
the appropriate winners after the 
party. 
 
Two of our executive committee 
members were also home/garden 
owners on the tour.  Nothing like pres-
sure!  I would especially like to thank 
both Amber Graham (Preview Party) 
and Tina Sabuco (Live/Silent Auction) 
for their efforts.  Both undertook huge 
jobs as well as opening their home 
and garden to the public. 
 
We also had great volunteers greeting 
the public at each home or garden 
and at the command center.  Our 
house and garden captains kept 
things organized and flowing 
smoothly once again.  Thank you 
Joan Baron, Brenda DeAlba, Mike 
Caldwell, Mike Dreiss, Scott Easterly, 
Terry Jeanes, Tina Nieto, and  Susan 
Saranie. 
 
Lastly, I would like to thank all of the 
homeowners for being so gracious.  It 
was such a pleasure, from beginning 
to end, to work with each of you.  The 
variety of style, décor, architecture 
and garden elements presented gave 
a wonderful representation of Garden 
Oaks.  Thanks Garden Oaks for a 
successful 2006 Garden Oaks Home 
& Garden Tour! 

Don’t  forget  Civic Club  

Meet ing is  

Wednesday, 

July 5 



May Meeting Minutes  
Warren E. Carlson, Secretary 
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WELCOME 
The meeting was convened in the cafe-
teria of the Garden Oaks Elementary 
School.  President Sheila Briones 
opened the meeting at 7:06 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE  
MINUTES 
Carl Waters motioned to approve the 
minutes of the April meeting as printed 
in the May Gazette.  The motion was 
seconded by Mike Dishberger and the 
minutes were approved by the mem-
bers in attendance. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Treasurer Mike Dishberger made avail-
able an income statement and balance 
sheet.  Dishberger reported that the 
Civic Club is currently running under 
budget. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Beautification Committee Co-Chair 
Brenda de Alba reported there would 
be more volunteer workdays in the fall 
when the weather has cooled off.  Spe-
cifically, the Rose Garden is targeted 
for work.  Volunteers are greatly 
needed to keep our green spaces look-
ing their best. 
 
Constable Program Chair Terry Jeanes 
made the following announcements:  
Shepherd Park Plaza has a new con-
stable.  Their constable also responds 
to calls from our neighborhood when 
our constable is off duty; The vacation 
watch form is available online 
(www.gardenoaks.org/Resources/
VacationWatch.pdf).  While on duty, 
our constable will periodically drive by 
the properties of paid members on va-
cation and watch for any unusual activ-
ity; Phone Stickers are available at the 
Civic Club meetings;  Section 1 has 
recently suffered vandalism at various 
sites.  The markings that were spray 
painted were not identifiable by the po-
lice department.  A note about park-
ing on our narrow streets:  Please do 
park completely off the street and onto 
the grass.  Any obstruction of the street 
is a hazard, especially to emergency 
vehicles such as those driven by the 
police and fire departments.  Please be 
aware that law enforcement has re-
cently issued citations for vehicles 

parked along the street opposite the 
flow of traffic, i.e. pointing the wrong 
direction. 
 
The Gazette submission deadline is 
always the 15th of the month. 
 
The Home and Garden Tour pro-
ceeds are still being calculated.  
There were approximately 225 atten-
dees at the Sponsor/Preview Party. 
 
Citizens on Patrol Chair Carl Waters 
announced there were 9 reported 
crimes in our neighborhood in Febru-
ary 2006.  A very warm welcome and 
thank you to new patrol volunteer Gil 
Evans. 
 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
New playground equipment other 
than the new SPARK park equipment 
is already being constructed on the 
school grounds.  The SPARK park 
equipment is still scheduled for spring 
2007.  There is a planning meeting 
scheduled for Tuesday, May 9th at the 
Upper Kirby District building (located 
3015 Richmond Avenue, Houston, 
Texas 77098). 
 
GARDEN CLUB 
Garden Club member Brenda de Alba 
announced that the next meeting 
would be May 10th at the GOMO of-
fice.  The topic is slated for African 
Violets. 
 
GOOD NEIGHBOR AWARD 
Terry Jeanes needs nominations to 
recognize deserving neighbors who 
really make a contribution to our com-
munity.  The award will include a $50 
savings bond and a gift certificate ap-
propriate to the recipient.  The good 
neighbor will be recognized at either 
the June or July Civic Club Meeting. 
 
BYLAW REVISIONS 
Committee Chair Lori Kennedy made 
a motion to adopt the new set of by-
laws as submitted to the Civic  
 
Club at the April 4, 2006 and the May 
2, 2006 meetings and that such new 
bylaws will replace and supersede all 
previous bylaws, amendments and 
Continued on page 4 
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May Meeting Minutes 
Continued 

713-688-6363 

The meeting was convened in the cafe-
teria of the Garden Oaks Elementary 
School.  President Sheila Briones 
opened the meeting at 7:02 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
Dian Austin motioned to approve the 
minutes of the May meeting.  The mo-
tion was seconded by Terry Jeanes 
and the minutes were approved by the 
members in attendance. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Treasurer Mike Dishberger made avail-
able an income statement and balance 
sheet. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Constable Program Chair Terry Jeanes 
made the following announcements:  
Section 1 has recently experienced in-
cidents of prostitution.  There is a His-
panic male, approximately 35 years old, 
with a large mustache, driving a silver 
extended cab Ford F150 truck who is 
suspected of assault.  Please be on the 
lookout for this individual. 
Home and Garden Tour Chair Sue 
Schmidt relayed accolades of praise 
and gratitude to many very key volun-
teers who helped make this year’s 
home tour a tremendous success.  Pro-
ceeds from the event totaled a hand-
some $30,531.39! 
 
Citizens on Patrol Chair Carl Waters 
reported a significant increase in petty 
crime in the past 6 to 8 weeks, as well 
as an incident of homicide that oc-
curred at the Carter’s Grove Apart-
ments!  It is imperative that homeown-
ers report criminal and/or suspicious 
activity to both the Constable’s of-
fice (713-755-7628) and the police de-
partment (713-884-2121).  By reporting 
to the law enforcement agencies and 
making them aware of the activity, in 
turn they will focus their efforts to better 
protect our area.  Additionally, the GO-
COP program can only be effective with 
homeowner participation.  Homeowners 
are trained by the police department to 
patrol the area and report suspicious 
activity.  Volunteers make no arrests, 
carry no weapons, and do not interact 
with suspects in any way.  Volunteers 
are trained to simply keep an eye out 
and to contact law enforcement while 

June Meeting Minutes 
Warren E. Carlson, Secretary 

424 

operating rules.  The motion was sec-
onded by Brenda de Alba.  Members 
in attendance approved the motion 
overwhelmingly.   
 
SPECIAL GUEST 
President Sheila Briones introduced 
Bonnie Hebert from the Harris County 
Appraisal District (HCAD).  Ms 
Hebert’s presentation entailed such 
issues as how properties are ap-
praised by HCAD, when properties 
are appraised, the rights and respon-
sibilities of HCAD, the rights and re-
sponsibilities of property owners, pro-
test deadlines, means to file protests, 
the protest process and homestead 
exemptions. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
The meeting was attended by mem-
bers of 29 households.  Guests, new 
members and first time attendees in-
cluded Arthur Reyes, Aimee Ford, 
Ernest and Paulette Svec, Janna and 
Dwight Alsobrook, Jeremy Rangel, 
Graham Gips, Vid Hinojosa, Leslie 
Novak, Teresa Coleman and Pam 
Parks, Valeria Brown, Richard Averitt, 
Mary Jane Menzel, Diana Tarley and 
Jonathan Morgan. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at  
approximately 8:37 p.m. 

Don’t  Forget  

About 

August 1, 2006 
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June Meeting Minutes 
Continued 

 

on patrol.  The presence of GOCOP 
volunteers patrolling the area in itself is 
a deterrent to criminal activity.  Contact 
Carl Waters (gocop77018@aol.com or 
713-864-1992) to join the GOCOP  
volunteers. 
 
Membership Chair Dian Austin reported 
the welcome packets are being revised, 
and home tour t-shirts and cookbooks 
are available for purchase at the civic 
club meetings.  The cookbooks are an 
excellent resource of Garden Oaks his-
tory and memorabilia. 
 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
The budget for the new SPARK park 
equipment has been set at $75,000.00, 
to be funded from various sources.  To 
join the planning committee for this pro-
ject, contact President Sheila Briones 
(president@gardenoaks.org or  
713-861-8091). 
 
GARDEN CLUB 
Garden Club President Chris Lindsay 
reported their next meeting would be 
Wednesday, June 14th at 412 West 34th 
Street beginning at 7:00 p.m.  The topic 
will be trees, and wine will be served!  
Future meeting locations will alternate 
between members’ homes and the 
GOMO office.  Annual dues to the Gar-
den Club are $10.  All are welcome, 
master gardeners and novices alike. 
 
GARDEN OAKS MAINTENANCE  
ORGANIZATION (GOMO) 
Section 3 Director Mike Dishberger re-
ported GOMO meets twice per month, 
in their office (4001 North Shepherd 
Drive, Suite 216) and at the elementary 
school following the Civic Club meeting. 
 
GOOD NEIGHBOR AWARD 
Terry Jeanes awarded Patty Bloomer in 
recognition for her generous gift of time 
and efforts to friends and neighbors in 
need.  Bloomer received a $25 gift cer-
tificate to Tony’s Mexican Restaurant & 
Cantina. 
 
SPECIAL GUEST 
Vice President Chris Schmidt intro-
duced Donice Shilling from CenterPoint 
Energy.  Ms. Shilling addressed issues 
such as power outages, causes of 
power outages, power line repair proto-

col, CenterPoint’s post deregulation 
function and storm management.   
CenterPoint’s customer service line is 
713.207.2222. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Due to a conflict with the July 4th holi-
day, the Garden Oaks Civic Club will 
not meet Tuesday of that week.  In-
stead, the Civic Club will meet 
Wednesday, July 5th for its monthly 
meeting. 
 
The July 1st Bicycle Parade will be a 
great time had by all!  Bring your clas-
sic cars, art cars and decorated bicy-
cles to show off.  Council Member 
Toni Lawrence will preside as the pa-
rade’s Grand Marshall.  Many thanks 
for support of the event are extended 
to Hartman & Associates, underwriter, 
and to Pat Buron, official photogra-
pher. 
National Night Out is scheduled for 
August 1st.  Plan your block party and 
contact Carl Waters at:  
gocop77018@aol.com or 713-864-
1992 to be included in the neighbor-
hood goings on. 
 
DOOR PRIZE 
Shelley Rogers won a gift certificate 
to Home Depot. Congratulations, 
Shelley! 
 
ATTENDANCE 
The meeting was attended by mem-
bers of 16 households.  Guests, new 
members and first time attendees in-
cluded Wes Krueger, and Patricia and 
Thomas Mehrkam. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 
p.m. 
 
CORRECTION 
Okay, folks, the secretary is losing it!  
The minutes to the May meeting inad-
vertently listed Aimee Ford as a new 
attendee to the meeting.  I very well 
knew her name is Aimee Flood, not 
Ford.  My sincere apologies to Aimee, 
and thanks for coming to the meeting! 
 
THANK YOU! 
Terry Jeanes of Re/Max Metro  
graciously provided refreshments. 

 

Congratulat ions to 

Garden Oaks Good 

Neighbor Aw ard  

Winner Patt i Bloomer 
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GOMO Board of Directors 
     

Section 1: 
Louis “Gig” Runge (2006) 
Treasurer 
Home:  713 869-5623 
236 W. 33rd Street 
gigrunge@houston.rr.com 
 
Jeff Toxey (2008) 
Home:  713 864-7954 
336 W. 34th Street 
 
Section 2: 
Ed de Alba (2007) 
President 
Cell:  713 628-7008 
744 W. 43rd Street 
ferrocem@yahoo.com 
 
Todd Prince (2008) 
Home:  713 694-5415 
714 W. 43rd Street 
tprince@fbba.org 
 
Jay Tatum (2007) 
Home:  713 699-4166 
725 Garden Oaks Blvd. 
jay.tatum@hok.com 
 
Section 3: 
Mike Dishberger (2008) 
Home:  713 851-2767 
862 W. 42nd Street 
dishberger@aol.com 
 
 
Lynn Sievers (2008) 
Home:  713 691-4789 
851 Lamonte Lane 
sieverslynn@hotmail.com 
 
Richard Stark (2008) 
Home:  713 691-1067 
1335 Sue Barnett Drive 
rstark@lucasgroup.com 
 
Section 5: 
Malcolm Taylor (2008) 
Secretary 
Home:  713 956-8872 
1030 W. 41st Street 
malcolmtaylor@chevrontexaco.com 
 
Tim Weltin (2008) 
Home:  713 540-5315 
1567 Sue Barnett Drive 
timweltin@mycase.info 
 
Blake Woods (2006) 
Home:  713 680-9277 
1023 W. 43rd Street 
bwoods@cricket-wood.com 
 
 
Terms expire at end of October of the 
Year in parenthesis. 

 
Thank you for making the 2006 
Garden Oaks Home and  
Garden Tour a record breaking 
success.                                                         
 

Magnolia Sponsor: ($2500) 

Harry James Building & Design 
 
Maple Sponsors:($1250) 
Sue Schmidt-Keller Williams Realty-
Metropolitan 
Shannon & Associates, Inc. 
Termite Terrace Studios 
METRO 
All Star Construction 
Computer-Wiz 
AMS Remodeling, Inc. 
Hartman & Associates 
  
Azalea Sponsors:($500) 
Campos Roofing 
ARTS ALIVE! Inc. 
Tony's Mexican Restaurant 
House Painting by Hand, Inc. 
Games Garman Homes Corp 
Coldwell Banker Swilley Hudson 
Terry Jeanes, RE/Max Metro 
Brian O'Leary & George Appling 
Karen Derr & Associates Realty 
Atticus Architecture, Inc. 
SCM Construction 
Facundo Home Builder, Inc. 
GOMO 
  
Rose Sponsors:($250) 
Painters Etc. 
The Net Church 
Cindy Wingo Realtors, Inc. 
Bos Lighting Design 
Centerpoint Energy 
Modern Worth & Manchee Woods 
Design 
OD's Printing 
Clouse Hardwood Floors 
 
 
 

Constable Program 
Terry Jeanes &  Susan Love-Saranie 

2006 Home and Garden  
Tour Sponsors 

In response to the increase in un-
wanted activity around the areas of W 
38th, W 39th, and W 34th near Crater’s 
Grove Apts. This last month adjust-
ments were made to Deputy Smith’s 
schedule in efforts to deter the activity 
near Carter ‘s Grove Apartments and 
the 700 blocks of W 39th , W. #8th, and 
Sue Barnett. As of this writing no bur-
glaries have been reported and  several 
arrests have been made. 
 
A reminder to all area residents you are 
the additional eyes and ears for the 
success of our program. . Last month 
one of our older neighbors was as-
saulted and robed as he walked back 
from Kroger – description of the vehicle 
is a silver extended cab pick up without 
license plates and an Hispanic male 
35-40 years of age with a mustache. 
Please be alert and call constable dis-
patch  713 755 7628 on any suspicious 
activity. Your call could make a differ-
ence. 

   

Constable Program benefits include: 

• 40 hours of a designated Harris 
County Constable 

• Vacation watch by Harris County 
Constable. Forms available at: 
http://www.gardenoaks.org/Resources/
ContributorForm.pdf 
 
• Security check for insurance dis-
count 
 
• Alarm contact/ response by Harris 
County Constable 
 
• Perceived value by prospective 
new neighbors considering buying in 
Garden Oaks because the neighbors 
work collectively to make the neighbor-
hood safer 
 
• Low Cost. The annual fee is $140 
per year, which is less than 40 cents 
per day. There are two payment op-
tions. An annual check of $140 or a 
bank draft option of $15 per month.  
 
Contact Terry Jeanes at 713-812-9154 
or terry@terryjeanes.com with any 
questions. 
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Constable Program Statistics from 
May 2006 
 
 
 
Miles patrolled …1307  
Court Citations…15   
Alarm responses…0  
Verbal warnings…0   
Written warnings…6   
Vacation watches…33 
Suspicious Vehicles…2  
Criminal Offenses…0  
Arrests…0 
 
 
 

 
CONSTABLE  

PRECINCT ONE  
DISPATCH   

713–755-7628  

GO Kids Potluck Party 
Tonya Knauth 

Aimee and Tyler Flood will host a 
Garden Oaks Kids Potluck Party on 
July 8th at their home, 806 W. 30th, 
from 4 - 7 pm.  Bring your family and 
favorite dish!  Adult and children's 
beverages will be provided, and there 
will be splash activities for the kids. 
 
GO Kids was started by a group of 
parents who want to build a family-
friendly neighborhood where children 
and parents know each other and 
grow together -- all Garden Oaks 
families are welcome! Please RSVP 
to the Floods at (713) 862-4203. 

Constable Program 
Continued 
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Citizens Patrol Program 
Carl Waters Jr. 

Section 2 residents living along 38th 
and 39th streets have reported an in-
flux of burglaries in their area over the 
past two months.  Garages and out 
buildings have been the main target 
with lawn mowers and other easily 
pawnable items being taken.  There 
was also at least one incident where a 
homeowner was awakened to a His-
panic male going through his home.  
Please be sure to lock your doors and 
windows at night to help reduce the 
chance of this happening to you.  It 
would also be advisable to move 
chairs; ladders and any other item 
that might help a burglar enter your 
home. 
 
It is also a good idea to get to know 
your neighbors if you don’t already.  
Knowing who is around and who be-
longs next door may keep someone 
from breaking into your home or your 
neighbor’s home.  A great way to do 
this is to host a National Night Out 
Party.  Tuesday, August 1, 2006, is 
the date for National Night Out.  
Please contact Civic Club President 
Sheila Briones, Terry Jeans or myself 
if you would like to “register” your 
party and have a chance to speak 
with HPD officers or someone from 
the Constables Office regarding your 
concerns. 
 
The Citizen Patrol Program is saying 
a temporary good bye to patrollers 
Bob and Jo Bewley.  Bob has ac-
cepted a new work assignment which 
will prevent him from patrolling for 
about a year.  Bob and Jo have been 
patrolling since the fall of 1997.  Bob 
referred to his Monday patrols as be-
ing “out amongst silos” referring to the 
large trash cans out at the street each 
week.  Bob also called me one night 
to say he had to stop patrolling to help 
a family cross the street.  He laughed 
a few seconds later and stated he 
stopped to let a mother opossum and 
her brood cross in front of his vehicle.  
In appreciation for their efforts I have 
picked up a gift certificate from Cava-
tore’s for their use. 
 
April Crime Statistics (5): 

Burglary (1): 

3000 block of N. Durham Dr. on  

Sunday April 23rd at 9:00 p.m. 

(restaurant). 

 

Burglary Motor Vehicle (3): 

500 block of W. 30th St. on Monday, 

April 10th at 11:00 p.m. (driveway). 

200 block of W. 32nd St. on Wednes-

day, April 12th at 6:30 p.m. (residence). 

4100 block of Apollo St. on Friday, April 

28th at 9:00 p.m. (residence). 

2900 block of Ashland St. on Wednes-

day, April 19th at 11:20 a.m. (street). 

 
This gives us a year to date total of 26 
crimes reported this year.  This is 
seven less that reported through April 
of last year. 
 
As always inquires about joining the 
Citizens Patrol Program or about other 
community safety issues can be di-
rected to me via neighborhood website 
GardenOaks.org or to the COP email 
account at:  
 
GOCOP77018@AOL.com, 
or by phone at 713.864.1992 
 

Reference Numbers 
 
Emergency Services  

911 

 

HPD Non Emergency Service 

713-884-2121 

 

All other City Services  

311 

 

Constable Dispatch   

713-755-7628 
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Abundance - A Hill Country Retreat (Tina 

Sabuco & Shellye Arnold) 

Abundance Vineyards (Dino & Ron 

Mencarini) 

Acadian Family Dental (Dr. Eric Perkins) 

Alternative Health and Wellness Center 

(Jacqueline Doval, D.C.) 

Angela Pennington (Close to My Heart) 

Arturo's Uptown Italiano (Arturo Boada) 

Aunt Mike's in the Heights (Michael Maxim) 

Bark, Bathe & Beyond Pet Services (Anita 

Weldon) 

Bell's Myown Cleaners (Steve Bell) 

Bill Holden 

Binswanger Glass (Clarence Weatherford) 

Blue Line Bike Labs (Fred Zapalac) 

Bone Voyage Pet Sitting Services and Go 

Dog USA (Casey Farris) 

Brian O'Leary and George Appling 

Chocolat du Monde (David Heiland and 

Gary Russell) 

Cindy & John Bartos 

Clare Bell 

Collina's Italian Café 

Computer-Wiz (Jonathan Lanz) 

Dian Austin and Sandy Altman 

DJ's Better Body Fitness Studio (Darrell W. 

“DJ” Jones) 

Double Dave's Pizza 

Dr. Lisa A. Acocella 

Dramatika (Tom Kessler) 

Eclectic Home (Dale Johnson) 

Eclipse Sunless Tanning (Scott Hendrick-

son) 

El Tiempo Cantina (Blanca Laurenzo) 

Essential Touch (Alan Davidson) 

Eugenia (Genie Anderson) 

Events (Lori Reilly) 

Everett Photography (John Everett) 

Gabriel Tran Photography 

Gail and David Bell 

Georgia Lister 

Goin' Postal (Daniel Craig) 

Hairsay (Lisa Schultz) 

Hanlen Hair Designs (Maryann Hanlen & 

Kelley Gorski) 

Heights Spa (Tina Vu) 

Holly Furgason (Dog Obedience Classes) 

Hometown Quilters (Jan Moulton) 

HoneyDew Services (Tami Earl and Renee 

Shaver) 

 

A Big Thank You ...One More Time!  
Auction Donors and Supporters 

Houston Hardscape Inc. (Mike Reyna) 

Houston Zoo, Inc. (Jeanette Ludwig) 

Indian Summer Lodge (Jeff Law) 

Irma's Restaurant (Irma Galvan) 

Jack & Margaret Welker 

Janet Cones 

Jennifer Langdon and Joe Crownover 

Jill & Steve Satterwhite 

John Smith 

Joshua's Native Plants and Garden  

Antiques (Joshua Kornegay) 

Keith and Susan Kostelecky 

Kojak's Deli and Fine Food 

Leslie Saunders 

Liven Up Interiors (Holly Veech) 

Living Well Holistic Health Spa (Celena 

Kuhlmann & Kimberly Kruger) 

Loyd Stegent 

Lucia's Garden (Lucia Bettler) 

M T Herring (Frosch International Travel) 

Marlene Caldwell 

Merle Norman & Diane's Unique Gifts 

(Diane Morish) 

Mike and Becky McCullough 

Mike Dishberger 

Mother's Old Fence Post (Kiki Neumann) 

Mystery Café (Paul Hager) 

National Pet Center (Tom Shipman) 

NiaMoves (Kristie Bryant) 

Oak Forest Mobil (Christos Kontos) 

Olive Anne & The Pink Pokka Dot (Amanda 

Longoria) 

Our Place Antiques (Gordon Covington) 

Pampered Chef (Paul Hager) 

Patty Walters (Connections Unlimited) 

Ralph and Charlotte Hayes 

Rep. and Mrs. Dwayne Bohac 

Riaro Hair Salon (Riaro Gomez) 

Riley Ranches (Tad and Mitzi Riley) 

Robin Robinett, DVM 

Sensia Studio and Japanese Day Spa (Amy 

Lynch) 

Sheila Briones 

SK Designs (Susan Kostelecky) 

Sketches by Beth (Beth Bittson) 

St. Arnold's Brewing Company (Ann Criv-

ello) 

Stacy Gross 

Sue & Chris Schmidt 

Sue Shefman and Harmony the Hippo-

pautomobile 
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Bottom Line 
Sue Schmidt GARDEN CLUB OFFICERS 

 

Chris Lindsay, President 
713-819-8412 

 
Robert De Veau 

Vice President/Treasurer 
713-686-6012 

 
Mary Lynn Porter & Kathy Wahren, 

Secretary 
 

Shelley Rogers, Correspondence 
 

Terry Jeanes, Yard of the Month 
 

Tina Nieto, Historian 

The numbers are in and The 2006 
Garden Oaks Home & Garden Tour 
was a great success!  The event net-
ted over $30,500 which was 30% 
more than the projected $23,800 we 
had targeted.  These funds have a 
direct affect on our community in sup-
porting our parks and beautification 
program, constable program, Citizens 
on Patrol, The Gazette and Garden 
Oaks Elementary School. 
Once again, I have to say Thank You 
to all of our generous sponsors and 
donors.  Without their support, the 
Home and Garden Tour could not 
have hoped to achieve this level of 
success.  All of our sponsors and auc-
tion donors were listed in an insert 
printed in the June edition and are 
listed again on pages 6 & 9 this 
month.  I hope that all Garden Oaks 
residents will keep this list close at 
hand and give their business, whether 
goods or services, to those who sup-
port the community.  Let them know 
their support of our neighborhood is 
appreciated.  Tell them their support 

affected your decision.   The insert of 
sponsors and donors is available at 
www.gardenoaks.org/gazette or call 
Sue Schmidt at 832-563-3402, and I 
will be happy to get a copy to you. 
I would also like to thank all of those 
that worked so hard to make this possi-
ble.  The 2006 Garden Oaks Home & 
Garden Tour Executive Committee (see 
article on page ), all of the house cap-
tains, the many volunteers and support-
ers, and the homeowners.  It does take 
a village to make this happen and all of 
Garden Oaks shines on Tour Day. 
The 2006 Executive Committee will be 
meeting one last time to make recom-
mendations about the programs that 
will benefit from the funds that are in 
excess of the budgeted net proceeds of 
$21,545 that was projected by the Civic 
Club.  All of the funds made by the 
Home Tour go back into our neighbor-
hood.  When it comes time to volunteer 
for the 2008 Home and Garden Tour, 
just remember it benefits every single 
homeowner in our neighborhood!  It is a 
great way to support our community. 

Matthew Berend 
4 years of real estate  

investm ent  experience  
Realtor   

 
 
 

281.451.8515 
m at thewberend@yahoo.com  



Advertising &  
Article Submission Guidelines 
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The Garden Oaks Gazette is the  
official publication of the Garden Oaks 
Civic Club and is published on a 
monthly basis.  It  is hand delivered to 
1,550 homes the first week of each 
month.   
 
The Gazette’s primary purpose is to 
disseminate information about Civic 
Club activities and community events. 
 
Advertising rates are shown to the 
right.  If you would like to purchase ad 
space, please contact the Editor. (See 
page 2 for contact information.) 
 
All articles must be submitted by the 
15th of each month for publication the 
following month.  Contributing articles 
will be printed at the Editor’s discre-
tion and edited according to space 
availability.  Publication of any article 
not related to the Civic Club does not 
imply endorsement by the Garden 
Oaks Civic Club and is solely the 
opinion of the author. 

Size Single Six Months Twelve 
Months 

2 1/4 x 2 3/8 $50.00 $250.00 $480.00 

4 1/5 x 2 3/8 $75.00 $405.00 $765.00 

Half Page $90.00   

Full Page $150.00   

Back Cover $250.00   

Inserts (full page 
only, single or double 
sided) Color request 
extra charge. 

$300.00   



Shannon & Associates, Inc. 

 

Shannon L. Nelson, ASID 
Registered Interior Designer #2026 

 
Studio 713-802-9301 

Fax 713-802-0071 
Wireless 713-304-2551 

 
Residential & Commercial Interior Design 

Renovation * Construction 
 

208 W. 34TH STREET  HOUSTON, TEXAS 77018 

JULY 1ST BICYCLE PARADE 
Join us on Saturday, July 1, at 9am. 
as we celebrate Independence Day 
with the “Spirit of America” bicycle 
parade at the Rick Englert SPARK 
Park located @ 901 Sue Barnett. 
Line-up begins at 8:30 am 
 
Serving as Grand Marshal is District A 
Houston City Councilmember Toni 
Lawrence. Judging for the best in 
each category will be held before the 
parade with winners announced after 
the parade in the following categories: 
strollers, tricycles, wagons, groups, 
walkers/foot, skates, kids bicycles 
(ages 0-6, 7-12, 13-17), adult bicycles 
and pets. 
 
Now get to work on those floats, enter 
your restored classic car or truck, get 
your bicycles oiled, and get some 
fresh wheels on your board and roller 
skates .  Let’s show America what a 
red, white and blue parade really 
looks like. 
Volunteers are needed to serve as 
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Yard Of 

The Month 

 
 
1047 Lamonte 

The Coats 

President’s Message  
Sheila Briones, 2006 Garden Oaks Civic Club President  

judges and parade marshals. Call me 
at 713-861-8091 or email me at 
sbriones@hotmail.com to volunteer. 
This year’s parade has been gener-
ously underwritten by Hartman & Asso-
ciates. 
 
IMPORTANT NOTE REGARDING 
JULY CIVIC CLUB MEETING 
 
Since July 4th falls on the first Tuesday 
of the month, the July Civic Club 
meeting will be held on WEDNES-
DAY, July 5th. Meeting is held at the 
Garden Oaks Elementary School cafe-
teria at 7 p.m. Make plans to attend! 
 
NATIONAL NIGHT OUT, TUESDAY, 
AUGUST 1st 
 
Don’t forget about National Night Out! 
Plan to attend or host a party. If you 
host and would like to register your ad-
dress, contact Carl Waters at  
GOCOP77018@aol.com or by phone 
at 713-864-1992 by July 15th. We’ll list 
your party in the August issue of the 
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900 Block of  

W. 41st   

Help Wanted!!! 

President’s Message 
Continued 

Gazette on GardenOaks.org.  
NATIONAL NIGHT OUT is designed to: 

• Heighten crime and drug preven-
tion awareness 

• Generate support for, and participa-
tion in, local anticrime programs 

• Strengthen neighborhood spirit and 
police-community partnerships; and 
Send a message to criminals letting 
them know that neighborhoods are     
organized and fighting back 
 
POOPER SCOOPER LAW 
 
A reminder from the Houston Depart-
ment of Health and Human Services 
and your neighbors: Don’t forget to pick 
up after your dog or cats. The Pooper 
Scooper Law, Section 6-24, reminds 
pet owners that they must remove all 
fecal material deposited by their pets 
on property they do not own, including 
neighbor’s yards, city parks, school 
property, public rights-of-way, etc. Vio-
lation of this section is punishable upon 
conviction by a fine of not less than $75 

or more than $500. Each violation of 
this section is a separate  offense. 

25th Anniversary Garden Oaks 

Cookbooks w ith lots of GO History 

St ill Available… $10 

 

Call Sue Schmidt  at  832.563.3402 

Help Wanted!!!! 
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Recently Mayor Bill White launched a “recycling awareness campaign” to increase the use of the Houston’s curbside recycling 
service.  Your family should have received the letter that was mailed out to the community giving information on the program.  
Not all Houston neighborhoods receive the curbside pick up.  Some are even on a waiting list.  The city will be monitoring the 
use of the program and some neighborhoods could lose curbside recycling pick-up if there is a lack of participation.     
 
 
Garden Oaks is one of the neighborhoods that does receive this service from the city, and a challenge has been issued to all 
of the neighborhoods that are currently involved.  Mayor White would like to see an increase in the number of homes using the 
recycling service.  The letter sent out states that in the communities that do currently participate, only 20%, one in five resi-
dents, currently recycle.  I know we can do better than that!  
 
 
 With this in mind, the city is sponsoring a competition among the neighborhoods that have curbside recycling.  “Each subdivi-
sion will be ‘scored’ on their participation rate and the amount of recyclables.  The subdivision with the highest overall score 
and the one with the most improvement will be rewarded with a $5,000 cash price to be used on neighborhood improvements.  
Prizes will be awarded in four categories: the most improved paper recycling area, the overall highest paper scoring area, the 
most improved commingled area, and the highest overall commingled area.   
 
 
I don’t know about you, but I love competition!  Let’s get those recyclables out at the curb for pick up and WIN $5,000 for 
neighborhood improvements!  There are so many things we could do with another $5,000.  Of course, another benefit is  
keeping the program in our neighborhood!  Let’s go Garden Oaks…start recycling!! 

Curbside Recycling  
Sue Schmidt 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
     1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27  29 

30 31      

July 2006 

 2006 Garden Oaks Civic Club Membership Form 

Name(s):                          Phone:        

 

Address:       Email:      
 
Annual Dues 

[ ]$25.00 Crepe Myrtle (Basic)       [ ]$50.00 Magnolia (intermediate)    [ ]$75.00 Golden Oak (Patron) 
[ ]Senior Citizen $5.00                    [ ] Senior Citizen $10.00          [ ]Senior Citizen $15.00 
 
© Contribution to Garden Club $_______ 
Are you a ___new or___ renewing member? Do you___ own or ___ rent your house? 
Amount Enclosed: _____(A)+_____ (B)+ _____ ( C) =$ _____Total 
 
Make Checks payable to : Garden Oaks Civic Club 
Mail form and check to : PO Box 10273, Houston, TX 77206 

 
Useful Numbers 
All City Services (city information or services ranging from traffic court dates  
and sewer concerns to pothole problems and neighborhood complaints) 311 
Emergency Services 911 
Constable Precinct 1 Dispatch                                                                                                                                          713-755-7628 
HPD Non Emergency Services 713-884-3131 
One Call Program (Heavy trash and more) 713-956-6589 
Recycling Hotline 713-837-9130 
Deeds Restriction Violations City of Houston Legal Department   713-247-2000 
Toni Lawrence (District A)   713-247-2010 
Dwayne Bohac 713-460-2800 
John Whitmire 713-864-8701 
 

Deadline for 
Gazet te  

Subm issions 

GO Civic Club  
Meeting @ GO  

Elm. School @ 7 PM 

GOMO  
Mtg.  7 PM  

GOMO Office 

28 

GOMO Mtg. 
After Civic 
Club Mtg.  

Independence 
Day 

Bicycle 
Parade 


